
Date:  August 22, 2024 

To: Roubik Golanian, City Manager 

From: Daniel Hernandez, Director of Public Works 

Subject: Appeal of Decision by the Traffic and Parking Commission regarding 
the Installation of All-Way Stop Controls at Adams Street and Scofield Drive 

This memorandum is a formal communication and submittal of an appeal to the City Council relating 
to the Transportation and Parking Commission decision not to approve staff’s recommendation for 
the proposed installation of all-way stop sign traffic controls at the Adams Street and Scofield Drive 
intersection. 

Staff followed all steps and requirements included in the Neighborhood Traffic Calming Program for 
consideration of all-way stop controls, including the requisite engineering studies, coordination with 
emergency services and confirming community support via petition. The Transportation and Parking 
Commission meeting is available for viewing at https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=tIxk4rcwCIw.   

Staff respectfully recommends that City Council consider the approval of the recommended all-way 
stop controls at Adams Street and Scofield Drive.   

Thank you, 

Daniel Hernandez 
Director of Public Works 

https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=tIxk4rcwCIw



